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Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back after what I hope was a lovely half term for everyone. We are all ready and raring to go despite the 

Autumnal changes. Our children are certainly ready and are already taking part in exciting events.  

I would like to say a thank you to all the parents who gave up their time, effort and cooking skills to help raise a yummy 

£83.44 via our cake sale last half term.  Look out for more events to follow in the newsletter and on the website. 

James Scott, our Bike It marshal, was very impressed with the enthusiasm of the parents who attended our workshop. 

He will be trying to procure more bikes for us and will be in touch with us regarding start dates. 

Congratulations to our fantastic cross-country team who competed in the Tower Hamlets Junior Cross Country 

Championship on Wednesda y 7
th

 November at Victoria Park.  We sent 

teams of boys and girls from all the junior classes and came away with winning trophies for the year 3 boys and year 6 

boys.  We had three individual winners, Oke in year 3, Jessica in Year 5 and Joshua Adolphe in Year 6.  A more in-depth 

report will follow in the termly sports review. We would like to thank all the parents who came along to support us, it 

was lovely to see you all and the children really appreciated your support. Our final thank you is for Henry Dixon, (Zach 

in Year 5’s dad). He provided his services as a mini bus driver, without which we would not have been able to take as 

many children. So thank you Henry, we really appreciate you giving us your time and mini bus. 

Mrs Smith` 

 

 

 

 

Dear Parents & Carers,      

 A fun filled eventful week once again with our new author 

Dave Cousin in to talk football and how to become an author in 

KS2. His book highly recommended by Ronnie, “it is really good, 

with twists, turns and surprises”.  We were treated to a whole 

school BMX display that the pupils loved, children from years 4 to 

6 had the opportunity to try out BMX skills that made the grown-

ups shudder (all apart from Mrs Prichard who had a turn of 

course!) Secondary transfer workshop for year 5 was useful for 

the children who expressed their hopes and fears eloquently as 

well as for anxious and experienced parents alike. Thank you to 

those who attended.  All topped off brilliantly with a fab 

reception assembly. 

 

On a sad note, the time has come to say a very fond farewell to 

staff leaving this summer for new positions closer to home. Our 

talented Mr Reed, Music, Drama and English leader will be taking 

up post in an independent school closer to home. Mr Reed has 

been instrumental in developing the drama here as well as being 

the year 6 teacher during his time at St. Saviour’s. Mr Reed’s 

contribution to school life and the education of hundreds of pupils 

is immeasurable and I know you will join governors, staff and 

pupils in thanking him for his contribution as well as wishing him 

well in his new venture.  

We will also be sad to be losing Ms Woodhouse who is going off to 

a bigger school closer to home. Although she has only been with us 

a year, she has made a great impression in our community because 

of her dedication and care and we will miss them.  

 

This may lead you to wonder who may be joining us.  A staffing 

plan is on the back of this newsletter as the children will find out 

who their new teacher will be.  Our transition time with the new 

teacher and class team is planned so that the children have an 

experience of going up into their new year group before the 

summer holiday so as to lessen anxiety and begin to look forward.  
 

Mrs Smith 

 
 

 
Congratulations to winners Year 3 & 4 of 

the Attendance Cup! 

  
Nursery:  92.86 

Reception:  94.17 

Year 1:  95.42 

Year 2:   95.00 

Year 3:   98.71 

Year 4:  98.71 

Year 5:   91.67 

Year 6:   94.39 

  
 

 

Stars of the week: 

Nursery:   Molly & Jayden 

Reception:   Whole Class 

Year 1:   Whole Class 

Year 2:   Paul & Joseph  

Year 3:  Darcie & Amy 

Year 4:  Ryan & April  

Year 5:   Akpoezi & Jayden  

Year 6:   Nimat & Nathan  

 
 

TO YOU!  
Shania  Year 1  7th July  

May  Year 2  8th July 

Madison   Year 4  8th July 

Louie M-T  Reception  8th July 

Kayleigh   Year 5  8th July 

Ryan  Year 2   11th July 

Archie   Year 4  11th July 

Lexie  Year 3  11th July 

Madison  Year 3  11th July 

Dylan  Year 3  11TH July  

 

 

The weeks ahead: 
Monday 7th July: Tour de France please be mindful of 

the road closures. Map on website. 

Wed 9th July: TH Paralympics Sports Day 

Wed 9th July: Year 5 Parents and Carers visiting the 

new building of Bow Secondary School.  Meet at 

9.00am. 

Wed 9th July: Year 6 Deanery Leaver’s service at 

Christ Church St. Luke’s (All year 6 pupils from C of E 

borough Schools together) 

Thu 10th July: School Closure industrial action  

Friday 11th July: Sports Day KS1 9:30, KS2 2:00 in 

Bartlett Park  

Sat 12th July: Summer fete from 12.00noon 

Mon 14th July: Year 5 making a Zeppelin for Mile End 

Park commemorating WWI 

Wed 16th – Mon 21st Transition time 

Thu 17th July – Early Years conferencing & reports 

Sun 20th July: Leavers Mass at All Saints @ 10:00 

Tue 22nd July: Year 6 class assembly @ 2pm 

Tue 22nd July: Junior Disco 5.30-7.30pm 

Wed 23rd July: class parties 1:30 finish! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Home learning this week: 
 
Reception:  

Reading:  Bug Club 

 Finding out 3 animals 

 

Year 1:     English: Grapheme i-e   

                Maths: Telling the time o’clock & half past 

                Reading: Bug Club 

 

Year 2: English:  Punctuations  

 Maths: Multiplication 4x  

 Reading: Bug Club 

 

Year 3: English: Dialogue and Speech 

Maths: Place Value 

Reading: Bug Club 

  

Year 4: Maths  Coordinates  

 English: adjectives 

 Reading: Bug Club 

 

Year 5: English: Spelling 

Maths: Decimals  

Reading:  Bug Club Grammar-connectives    

   

Year 6: English: Verbs/spelling  

Maths: Fractions  

 

 

http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=birthday+cake&num=10&hl=en&safe=active&tbo=d&biw=843&bih=398&tbm=isch&tbnid=LSL62f02f3dUuM:&imgrefurl=http://www.disneylandparisdirect.com/celebrate_your_birthday.asp&docid=WEo1nZE5XwCi7M&imgurl=http://www.disneylandparisdirect.com/images/birthday_cake_1.thumb.jpg&w=350&h=350&ei=jjeuUPi6Kcix0AWU34CABQ&zoom=1&iact=rc&dur=196&sig=107909321019755325667&page=2&tbnh=147&tbnw=148&start=10&ndsp=15&ved=1t:429,r:12,s:0,i:120&tx=108&ty=78
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=attendance+cup&hl=en&safe=active&tbo=d&biw=843&bih=398&tbm=isch&tbnid=fJT7wXdtxZU0rM:&imgrefurl=http://www.cumberland.portsmouth.sch.uk/full-attendance-cup&docid=TDuhp8rPqRGPQM&imgurl=http://www.cumberland.portsmouth.sch.uk/_/rsrc/1344418012072/full-attendance-cup/trophy.png%3Fheight%3D400%26width%3D280&w=175&h=250&ei=3zquULrWNrDD0AXOy4HgDA&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=299&vpy=2&dur=734&hovh=200&hovw=140&tx=120&ty=75&sig=107909321019755325667&page=1&tbnh=143&tbnw=100&start=0&ndsp=10&ved=1t:429,r:7,s:0,i:102
http://www.google.co.uk/imgres?q=stars+in+yellow&num=10&hl=en&safe=active&tbo=d&biw=843&bih=398&tbm=isch&tbnid=tViGBlIlmHn4AM:&imgrefurl=http://www.wpclipart.com/signs_symbol/stars/soft_edge_yellow_star.png.html&docid=a4AtYueZ6_BLiM&imgurl=http://www.wpclipart.com/signs_symbol/stars/soft_edge_yellow_star.png&w=517&h=491&ei=oTquUIWJF4XH0QWYx4HwDA&zoom=1&iact=hc&vpx=2&vpy=44&dur=1432&hovh=219&hovw=230&tx=133&ty=150&sig=107909321019755325667&page=1&tbnh=143&tbnw=150&start=0&ndsp=10&ved=1t:429,r:0,s:0,i:84
http://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=birthday+cake&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=D3w-YYvTgks5hM&tbnid=ILL_0y1uopFRnM:&ved=0CAUQjRw&url=http://lifeimagefun.blogspot.com/2013/02/birthday-cake-image-image-of-birthday.html&ei=fj1NUrKvFcSshQe_7oGQCQ&bvm=bv.53537100,d.ZG4&psig=AFQjCNETvxudKMny-5P_V2AXJ6hebr0mJw&ust=1380880051435885

